Board Meeting Notes 3-22-2010
· Dr. McMurry had a Point of Pride moment in recognizing Ms. Nellie Broeske and Ms. Becky Doyle for their leadership in the Oakfield Elementary School Building.  Both staff members received a very nice ovation from the audience for all their work for children in the Oakfield School District.

· The Board heard about a meeting to discuss a possible lawsuit against the state on the funding formula.  More information will be gathered and brought back to the Board after the meeting.
· The Board chose to move forward with TAHER next year.  The Food Service Committee led by Mr. Dercks will meet with TAHER to negotiate a contract for the 2010-11 School Year.  The committee will bring the information back to the Board at the April 12, 2010 meeting.
· The Board received an update from the Building and Grounds Committee concerning the need for more blacktop for the OES playground and possible new playground equipment purchased by the PTO.  More bids will be solicited and information brought back to the Board in future meetings.
· The Board was told the six candidates for the 7-12 Principalship were narrowed down to three finalists.  The three finalists will be brought back on Monday, March 29, Tuesday, March 30 and Wednesday, March 31 for a more in depth interview by students, staff and Board.  Hopefully a finalist will be presented to the Board on April 12 for Board approval.

· The Board approved the Special Education Open Enrollment applications for entering the Oakfield School District and leaving the School District.  No names were given due to confidentiality reasons.

· J&R Landscaping was awarded the lawn mowing bid for the 2010-11 school year.  Each mowing will cost the district $340.  There were ten bidders with prices ranging from $735 to $340.

· The Board approved the 2010-11 school year calendar.  It is very similar to this year’s calendar as the school year cannot start until September 1st by law.  Anyone wanting a school calendar should contact the District Office at 583-3146.  A copy of the calendar will be in the District Newsletter.

· Spring sports coaches and volunteers were approved.  They are as follows:  Baseball—Aaron Schepp, Jeff Ogle, Dan Rhodes, Matt Kottke; Golf—Jack Hamilton, Dan Heiser;  Girls Soccer—Kim Kriese, Sara Hoffman, Cory Bougie, Ian Larson;  Softball—Doug Mock, Krista Shafer, Mike Urban, Mike Gross, Tim Holz.
· The Board reviewed the WIAA Annual Meeting Resolutions that would be voted on by the WIAA membership.  Most of the resolutions were pretty straight forward and proposed for clarification purposes.  There is one resolution that would allow all coaches in all sports except football to practice with their athletes during the summer months.  Mr. Cohen, the Oakfield School District Representative will listen to the discussion at the Annual Meeting and vote as he deems appropriate.
· Mr. Dercks appointed Mary Guth and Jackie Hungerford to the Board of Canvassers for the April Spring Election.

· The report on the student newspaper and club participation numbers were tabled as Jacob Suprenand and Mr. Dix were at the all sports banquet.

· Mr. Panzer discussed what was happening at CESA 6 as he is on the CESA Board of Control.  

· The Board discussed Chapter 4 in the book, “Who Cares” which talks about customer service and how we can meet the needs of our customers.  The example used in the book is Mason County Schools in Kentucky.
· The Board was provided the names of the students from Oakfield that were state qualifiers in Forensics, those students that placed in the Academic Bowl and those students and their placements in vocal solo ensemble.   We definitely have a lot to be proud of with all the accomplishments of our students.

· The Board also received an article on the ACT curriculum that we are implementing at the Jr/Sr HS.  Thanks to Mr. Dix, we are one of the few schools in the state using this curriculum.  This year we will have 45 of 48 students taking the ACT as we believe this is best for those students who are not sure if they are going to college.  For the first time ever, the ACT will be given at Oakfield.  We believe this is best overall for our student’s future.
· If you have any questions on any of these issues, please call Joe Heinzelman at home at 583-3313, at school at 583-3146 or on his cell at 960-8896.
